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Newsletter   

Edition 14—24th August 2023 

186 Mornington-Tyabb Road, Tyabb 3913       (03) 5977 4584     tyabb.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Principal Report 

Parent opinion survey reminder 

We recently sent out an email via Sentral asking 

parents to complete a short survey to find out what 

parents/caregivers/guardians think of our school. This 

survey will be conducted from Monday 7 August to 

Friday 8 September 2023 and is designed to assist 

schools in gaining an understanding of families’ 

perceptions of school climate, student behavior, and 

student engagement. We encourage all families to 

participate in this survey. Our school will use the 

survey results to help inform and direct future school 

p lann ing  and  imp rovemen t  s t ra teg ies . 

 

The survey results will be reported back to our school 

in term 4 and information passed on to parents via the 

newsletter and through our annual report.  For further 

information, please speak to your child’s teacher or 

contact the office on 5977 4584. 

 

 

National Day of Action against 

Bullying and Violence  

The NDA is Australia’s key bullying prevention 

initiative, encouraging whole-school communities to 

work together to implement evidence-informed positive 

and proactive solutions to prevent and address 

bullying. The NDA theme for 2023 was 'growing 

connections'. This theme supports research findings 

that strong school community connections and social 

skills are protective factors in the prevention of 

bullying.  

At Tyabb Primary we promote positive behaviours 

through the teaching and regular reinforcement of our 

values and our involvement in the Respectful 

Relationships Program. On Friday each classroom 

conducted social skills sessions, bullying prevention 

activities, stories and conversations about positive 

behaviours. Classes made a pledge to each other to 

show respect and a zero tolerance to bullying 

behaviour. We met on the basketball court in the shape 

of the words NO BULLYING and made a pledge to  

show respect for each other and have a united zero 

tolerance towards bullying. 

Pupil free  days 

  
Term 4     MONDAY 6th November  
  Common Practice Day (Monday before Melbourne Cup)  
 
Term 4    WEDNESDAY 20th December 
Curriculum Day  ( last day for students on Tuesday 19th     
December) 

mailto:tyabb.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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Counselling at Tyabb Primary School 
 
For the last five years we have been fortunate enough to have utilised the services of       
Elizabeth Russell (ER Psychology) to assist students who are having difficulty with a range of 
emotions/situations in their lives. At present, Liz has availability for a few more students. If 
you feel that your child would benefit from a counselling service, please contact Kris Grinsted 
at the office. 
 

Liz Russell  
 

 B.A., Post Grad Dip. (Psych), M. Psych (Health), MAPS     Registered Psychologist 
& Director at ER Psychology 

 

Fully registered as a psychologist with the Australian Health Practitioner Registration Association 
(AHPRA) since 2008, Liz has completed a Master’s degree in Health Psychology at Monash University, 
and also a Supervised Practice Plan in Darwin and Melbourne.   

 

Liz has 18 years of counselling experience, and has worked with adults, adolescents and children in 
individual and group settings. In addition to seeing private patients at ER Psychology located at the 
Humphries Road Medical Centre, Liz provides on-site psychological therapeutic care to children  
ranging in age from 5 – 11 years, at several Peninsula based primary schools.  

 

Liz has worked with a range of presenting problems including health related concerns, chronic pain, 
depression, anxiety, stress; loss of confidence, poor self-esteem, adjustment disorders, grief and loss, 
and behavioural disorders.  

 

Liz’s approach to presenting problems is to examine the biological, psychological, and social         
components that underpin the issues presented by clients. She takes an integrative approach to 
counselling, and mainly uses client-centred, cognitive behavioural, and strength based therapies.  

 

Liz has a strong interest in positive psychology, particularly the way in which individuals can learn to 
recognize and utilize their character strengths to overcome challenges.  

 

  

 Welfare 
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Father’s Day stall 

 
Our annual Father's Day Stall will be held on Wednesday 30th August. 

Extra gifts can be purchased Thursday 31st August from 8:45-9:15am from 

the office. 

 

Each child is asked to return the form sent home with your child’s name and 

grade with $6 by Monday 28th August if they wish to purchase a gift for 

Dad or someone special. 

 

We are kindly asking for donations for our stall. Please leave any donations in 

the basket in the office. Thank you. 
 

Father’s Day Breakfast 

 

The PFA Committee are inviting Fathers & Guardians to share a breakfast 

with their child/children, in the school hall on Friday 1st September from 

7:30am – 8:45am. 

We will providing a hot breakfast of one egg and bacon roll per person or toast 

with your choice of juice, tea or coffee. 

We are kindly asking for a gold coin donation from each adult and child to be 

paid on the day. 
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Please note that this page will be updated each newsletter as new events are scheduled  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What’s Happening  

Term 3 

Monday 21st—25th August Book Week 

Friday 25th August Book Week Parade 9.15am in the Hall 

Monday 28th August School Assembly 

Monday 28th August School Council Meeting 

Monday 28th Aug—Friday 1st Sept Literacy & Numeracy Week 

Tuesday 29th August Stomp Dance Lessons—Whole School 

Wednesday 30th August Father’s Day Stall 

Thursday 31st August District Athletics –Selected Students 

Friday 1st September Father’s Day Breakfast 

Sunday 3rd September Father’s Day 

Monday 4th September Grade 3 Botanic Gardens Excursion 

Monday 4th September Prep 2024 Information Night 6.00pm 

Tuesday 5th September Stomp Dance Lessons—Whole School 

Tuesday 5th September Instrumental Concert 

Monday 11th September  School Assembly 

Tuesday 12th September Stomp Dance Lessons—Whole School 

Friday 15th September Footy Parade & Sausage Sizzle 

Friday 15th September Last Day Term 3 - Dismissal Time 2.30pm 
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    HPV Bunnings BBQ 

 

 

All the students in the Grades 5 and 6 Human Powered Vehicle teams, would like to say an       

enormous ‘THANK YOU’ to all the families who helped us to have such a successful Sausage Sizzle 

at Bunnings, Hastings on Sunday 13h August. Many families came down to support us by buying a 

sausage or donating some money. Special thanks to all the helpers who volunteered their time to 

cook or serve customers. We raised an impressive amount to help get our teams to Maryborough in 

November. Thank you to the entire Tyabb Primary School community for your support with this event. 

A huge thanks to our BBQ Sponsor, Seeder Finance, who generously donated the funds to purchase 

all of our sausages, bread and condiments. Lastly, Thanks to Mrs Bronwyn Rogers for her amazing 

organisation of this fundraising event! 

It was an amazing team effort! 
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    Classroom Capers 

In Grade One, we have just  
started learning about Division in 

our Maths lessons.  
We are learning about sharing  
objects into equal groups and 

working out if we have any 
 remainders/leftovers.  

This week we enjoyed playing ‘The 
Sharing Game’. In this game, students 
need to pick up a number card and roll 
a dice to see how many counters they 
need and how many groups they need 

to share the counters between.  
For example– the number card may be 
18 and if they roll a 3 they need to share 

the counters between 3 groups and 
determine how many each group gets. 

Can you work out how many each 
group gets? 

Grade One Fun! 
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Curriculum Corner 

 

 

 

 

 

Term three has seen a strong focus on art relating to 

literature. We have read lots of the shortlisted books and 

created some fabulous art.  

The start of term was spent making portraits of someone 

we admire in line with the upcoming exhibition of the 

Archibald prize at The Mornington Peninsula Art Gallery. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grade 5 and 6 created 

art work after studying 

the style of an 

American artist named 

Basquiat. 

  

 

 

Grade three and four looked at 

a book called “Dirt by Sea” 

And explored Australia in their 

Combi Vans! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The junior grades have had lots of fun making different 

turtles inspired by the book “To The Sea.” 
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Melbourne Puppet Kerfuffle 
 
Rob and Chris from the Melbourne Puppet Kerfuffle came to 
visit our grade 2 classes. Our children (and teachers) were 
entertained by a show titled “The Prank Factory.” They loved 
the hilarious skits, interactive games and cool activities   
featuring the characters Bruce and Calvin. Along the way 
they learnt about problem solving, resilience and bouncing 
back. Important life lessons for now and into the future. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Chickens 
 
We still have some available weekends (and don’t forget the      
holidays that are fast approaching) for any families who would like 
to lend a hand to care for our school chooks. If you have never 
done it before, it is super easy. It just involves letting the girls 
out sometime in the morning and putting them back in before dark 
each day and topping up their food and water. All food is provided 
but if you have any kitchen scraps, they enjoy a special treat 
(except for onion, garlic or citrus). The girls are laying again, so 
you can collect and keep the eggs. 
 
If you can help out, please email Ms Karina Hewitt (formally Bartlett)  

karina.bartlett@education.vic.gov.au 
 
 
 

  

  

Grade 2 Puppet Show & Green Team News     

Weekend Dates 

Sat/Sun 26-27 August 

Sat/Sun 2-3 September 

Sat/Sun 9-10 September 

Sat/Sun 16-17 September 

School Holidays 
18th Sept – 1st Oct 

mailto:karina.bartlett@education.vic.gov.au
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August 

PREP 

Evie 
Hudson 

Van 
Greyson 
Lettie 

 
GRADE ONE 

Levi 
Ruby 
Alby 

Ashley 
Gus 
Arlo 
Ruby 

GRADE TWO 
Kai 

Brayden 
Hugh 
Zac 

Quinn 
Jay 

  GRADE THREE 
Sophie 
Lara 

 

 GRADE FOUR 
Ruby 

Hudson 
Lochlan 
Jessica 

Madison 
 

GRADE FIVE 

Khloe 
Noah 

Bailey 

London 

Tahlia 
 

GRADE SIX 

Emily 
Savannah 

Jack 
Ella 

 

September 

PREP 
William 
Hank 

Harlow 
Jonty 
Bohdi 

GRADE ONE 
Levi 

Sienna 

 GRADE TWO 

Chantel Grace 
Frankie 
Skylah 

Cameron 
Elijah 
Julian 

Eli 
Ellie 

Chloe 
Mia 

GRADE THREE 
Olivia 
Victor 
Asher 
Mia 

Archie 
Abbey 

 GRADE FOUR 

Lacey 
Ruby 
Nate 

Jordan 
Halo 

Lachie 
Jayden 

 

 GRADE FIVE 
Paige 

George 
Braxton 

Ella 
 GRADE SIX 

Oscar 
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Community News 

Crib Point Community Market 
Saturday September 9th 
9am to 1pm 
 

Home made: jewellery, glass beads, cards, pens, 
soaps, knitted items, macramé, heat packs,            
indigenous art, decoupage pots, footy quilts, and 
more. 
Plants, locally grown veggies, honey, eco-friendly       
products, upcycled products, aromatherapy, 
Devonshire Teas and coffee. 
 

Cribby Koala Treasure Hunt 
 

Proceeds go to the Crib Point Community House and  
community programs. 
Location: Crib Point Community House, 7 Park Rd, 
Crib Point  
Email: market@cpch.org.au 
Ph: 59839888 
 

Thank you, 
On behalf of the Crib Point Community House     
Market  Committee 

mailto:market@cpch.org.au
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Community News 
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Community News 

PLAY CRICKET at HASTINGS  

CRICKET CLUB 

         Ages start from Woollies Blast  

         5yo- 8yo, Under 10’s, Under 12’s, under 14. 

         Boys and Girls welcome 

         Contact: Cordinator-Vincent-0419-344621 

 


